STATEWIDE INDEPENDENT LIVING COUNCIL
Minutes from ___April 20, 2010
 Meeting

Members Present:
Griff Campbell, Ernest Cole, August Hazeur, Larry Henderson, Elisha Jenkins, Daniese McMullin-Powell, Don Moore, Christine Trincia, Andrea Wozny, and Ruth Eckenrode (staff member.)
Members Absent:
Debbie Briddell, Timothy Brown, Maitri Campbell, Wayne Carter, Shirley Gipson, Jarrod Lippi, and Scott Ward.
Guests:


John Gano
	TOPIC

Welcome  

	DISCUSSION

Chairperson Daniese McMullin-Powell opened the meeting at 12:15 p.m. and welcomed everyone.  
	ACTION

Everyone introduced themselves and their affiliation to the disabled community.

	Minutes
	Review of February 23, 2010 Minutes
	A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the minutes as submitted.

	Chair Report (Daniese McMullin-Powell)
	Housing:
	Daniese gave an overview of a Notice of Funding Availability to be issued by HUD.  New housing vouchers will be made available to public housing authorities.  Type 2 to distribute to those non-elderly people with disabilities exiting institutions under MFP and type 1 to go to people with disabilities in danger of being institutionalized.  

	DVR Report

 (Griff Campbell)
	Independent Living Program (Home Modifications, etc.):
State Plan for Independent Living meetings.  All who can attend are welcomed.
	· 21 clients successfully closed 
· 13 clients eligible for services

·   7 clients contracted (not completed yet)

DSAAPD will be forwarding to the IL program $100,000 for home modification and AT project management.   
The first meeting will be held at the Freedom Center on Monday, May 3rd, 2010 (starting time TBA). 

	TOPIC

DVI Report

(Elisha Jenkins)
	DISCUSSION

Outreach:

Program Information:
	ACTION

May 7th – Life by Design - Wesley United Methodist

                 Church – Georgetown

June 10th – Cheer Health Fair – Longneck, DE

Continue to work on project activities with the ARRA funds.  Collaborating with the Modern Maturity Center, Milford Library, and Easter Seals to provide the visually impaired with technology access in the community.

On March 23rd, DVI offered a Kitchen Skills Workshop.  The participants obtained a variety of techniques to prepare a roast, salad, brownies as well as labeling, organizing, baking, cutting, mixing, and other skills.  Feedback was positive.

To date, the program has served 345 consumers.  Most requested goals continue to be communication and low vision. 

	Independent Resources
Inc. (IRI) Report:
(Larry Henderson)
	Transition Program:

Peer Support:

Garret House Update:

ADRC:
	Currently serving just the “Money Follows the Person” consumers.  IRI began outreaching to various nursing facilities in Wilmington, Dover, and even the Sussex area.  
In the Sussex area it is a trial to see if there is a market and a willingness from the consumers to attend.

The new Peer Support will be taking part in training geared to establishing peer support networks.

On April 30th IRI and UCP will be going to the HUD office in Philadelphia to sign the papers.

Along with the Freedom Center, IRI did cross-training with about 120 state workers at Politech in Woodside, DE. 


	TOPIC

Freedom Center
(Dr. Ernest Cole)

	DISCUSSION

Currently Serving:

ARRA Initiatives:

Sunshine Club:

Outreach:

Joint Finance Committee:
	ACTION

· 92 Consumers provided services

· 78 Active consumers

· 27 Active Peer Support Group Members

· 149 I&R’s were processed

· All Domestic Violence Shelters have completed the Readiness Survey.

· March 19th, a trip to the Camden Aquarium with fourteen individuals participating.

· February 19th, a Valentine’s Day party with 12 consumers and 15 guests attending.
· A paper mock-up of Freedom’s website is being developed.  Should be completed by late May.

· Freedom Center’s computer network has been up-graded.

The club has been active in visiting consumers, sending get well & birthday cards and holding birthday parties.  They will begin scheduling lunch and dinner trips for consumers who are shut-ins or in a nursing home.

· March 22nd, cosponsored/participated in the Census Road Tour.

· March 24th, cosponsored/participated in the Disability Legislative Event.

· April 13th, Partners in Justice:  Bridging the Gaps Conference. 

· April 14th, presented at DSAAPD staff in-service.

The Executive Director testified on the need to keep funding for the PAS and day services at least level of the 2011 fiscal year. 



	TOPIC

Freedom Center (Contd.)

	DISCUSSION

Dart Hearing:
	ACTION

One consumer testified on behalf of the Freedom Center regarding the need to improve DART services in Southern New Castle County.

	Subcommittee Reports:
	Outreach Subcommittee:  Christine Trincia, Chair
SILC promotional give-aways:
	As Region 3 representative to the SILC Congress, Christine will be in contact monthly with other region representatives to set up the Agenda for the 2011 SILC Congress being held in Atlanta, GA.

Christine found that the “Sunglass Holder for Car Visors” that the Council voted on were very costly.  In it’s place Christine ordered the “Note Pad/w Pen” along with the “House that holds paper clips for your desk” all with the SILC Logo.
Christine attended the DATI “Low Interest Loan Program” held at the University of Delaware.  She found interesting networking between the groups and met with great contacts.

	Adjournment
	The Chair adjourned the meeting at 3:10 p.m.
	

	Next Meeting

	Tuesday, June 15, 2010 at the Appoquinimink State Service Center, Middletown


	


Respectfully Submitted

Ruth J. Eckenrode

PAGE  
4

